From: CANA Madison

To: licensing; Verbick, Jim; Hanson, Michael

Cc: Govindarajan, MGR; Bennett, Juliana

Subject: ALRC Agenda Item #23 (4/19/23) - Classy Glass/Frances Street Market
Date: Tuesday, April 18, 2023 1:16:38 PM

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Greetings to the ALRC members and others concerned with the alcohol license application
for Classy Glass Inc within the Frances Street Market:

Summary: CANA does not have concerns with the approval of this application due
to the many safety measures management has taken into account for the selling of
beer and canned wine on their premises. We recommend that the ALRC ensure that
they follow through with their safety plan.

| am writing to you on behalf of the members of the Campus Area Neighborhood
Association (CANA). Adrian’s explanation of their management plan both via email and
during his informational meeting hosted on April 9th, 2023 has alleviated most of our
concerns about their ability to begin selling canned wine and beer (both canned and on tap)
in the Frances Street Market.

Frances Street Market acts as both a restaurant and convenience store. Their restaurant
has a total capacity of 27 people with an indoor dining room (7 seats) and an outdoor,
fenced patio (20 seats) - monitored with cameras. They will serve alcohol only to those who
will be dining in and have been seated given that they are 21 years old or older. The beer
and wine sold will be in single-serve portions with food, and there will be no entertainment,
advertising, or promotions to incentivize the consumption of alcohol. Additionally,
customers have a limit of 3 alcoholic drinks per person, and alcoholic drinks will be sold “at
a premium” to additionally reduce interest.

Adrian described multiple safety measures that will ensure a safe dining environment. All
servers, staff, and bouncers are trained to recognize and manage intoxication and conflict
resolution measures to maintain a safe environment. Additionally, servers and staff will
have diversity and inclusion training to reduce conflicts. We urge ALRC members to ask
about the specifics of these training sessions. Additionally, “Alcohol will only be served by
employees who are 21+ and who have passed the Wisconsin Serve Safe Alcohol Training.

Overall, we believe that Frances Street Market plans on selling minimal alcohol and has
solidified safety measures.

Best,
Campus Area Neighborhood Association
Cleo Y Le | Vice President

Eli Tsarovsky | President


mailto:canamadison@gmail.com
mailto:licensing@cityofmadison.com
mailto:JVerbick@cityofmadison.com
mailto:mhanson@cityofmadison.com
mailto:district8@cityofmadison.com
mailto:district2@cityofmadison.com
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__linktr.ee_canamadison-3Futm-5Fsource-3Dlinktree-5Fprofile-5Fshare-26ltsid-3D7c189f7e-2D5b50-2D4cad-2Db316-2De3280c962608&d=DwMFaQ&c=byefhD2ZumMFFQYPZBagUCDuBiM9Q9twmxaBM0hCgII&r=UcWIq5crcQSF6E-QmiukSUZ89JTpkjUFT5PARgttKOg&m=7l10CbSQS06wULMCXltLi8LHRaKlDv84nMtnOPzWfrkEzWvD4iBFCjN43TtrgPvA&s=ZWy4M7ObmpZkKZsaMqKM9M5iNmf8tARYyIW1e7C-nv4&e=

